
Nottinghamshire B.F.C.C Show Report 2024 

         Best in Show Daniel & Speight                                  Best Novice John South 

Judges Ian Southgate and Howard Taylor 

Champion  Novice  

Best Daniel & Speight Best J. South 
2nd Best M. Lowe 2nd Best R. Collings 

3rd Best B. Archer 3rd Best J. South 

4th Best C & A Britton 4th Best J. South 
5th Best M. Lowe 5th Best J. South 

6th Best J. Noonan 6th Best J. South 
7th Best J. Noonan 7th Best J. South 

8th Best C & A Britton 8th Best G. Priest 
9th Best C & A Britton 9th Best G. Priest 

10th Best Burton & Potts 10th Best R. Collings 

    

 

JOHN WILLIAMS MEMORIAL SHOW 

 

Sunday 27th October saw Notts open show take place at the Acacia Centre 

I was not fortunate to have known John, however he held various positions at the club and it is 

with regret we lose another fellow bird man. 

 

An early start for a lot on a cold Sunday morning, particular mention to Jim Noonan who had been 

judging the Welsh on the Saturday. Around 200 birds entered so some work for the judges, 

Howard Taylor and Ian Southgate, to get their teeth into.  



Five exhibitors contested for the honours in the novice section. John South finishing up triumphant 

taking 1st 2nd 4th 5th 6th and 7th best Roy Collings took 3rd and 10th with Gary Priest 8th and 

9th.  

Next up for adjudication were the Champions the Daniel and Speight partnership coming out best 

Champion and also taking Best Border in show with a nice lightly variegated buff cock.  

Mick Lowe took 2nd and 5th with a nice pair of current year birds,  

Brian Archer was 3rd with a nice Cinnamon Cliff Britton took 4th 8th and 9th the 4th places a very 

nice neat Cinnamon hen of type.  

Jim Noonan took 6th and 7th with Clear current year birds of nice feather and position.  

Burton and Potts took 10th best with a T.P.D. buff cock a nice bird of type.  

Nice to see most of the top shelf Clear or Lightly variegated birds all well finished off and all on 

their day would have been pushing for 1st place.  

John Williams wife kindly presented the trophies which was nice to see  

So, the end of another show, many thanks to all exhibitors without whom we would not have a 

show.  

Thanks also to everyone who helped, you know who you are and it saves me mentioning people 

by name only to go and miss someone out!!! 

Gary Priest (Secretary) 

 

 


